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COMHAIRLE NA N-OSPIDEAL 

POLICY DOCUMENT ON POSTS OF CONSULTANT PAEDIATRICIAN WITH A 
SPECIAL INTEREST IN COMMUNITY CHILD HEALTH 

Arising from its consideration of applications from the North 
Western Health Board for two new posts of Consultant 
Paediatrician with a special interest in community child health 
to be based in Sligo and Letterkenny respectively, Comhairle na 
n-Ospideal established a committee to consider the matter and 
advise it on the need for and the nature, structure and context 
of such pos ts . The commi t tee consul ted wi th the Facul ty of 
Paediatrics and the Faculty of Public Health Medicine and 
reviewed the literature. 

This document sets out the broad parameters of the post of 
Consultant Paediatrician with a special interest in community 
child health and how such posts would dovetail with the hospital 
and community child health services and personnel. 

Comhairle na n-Ospideal recommends the creation in Ireland of 
posts of Consultant Paediatrician with a special interest in 
community child health in the context of this document. The 
document has the support of the Faculty of Paediatrics and the 
Faculty of Public Health Medicine. 

BACKGROUND 

A key objective of the National Health Strategy (1) is to ensure 
that better l"inkages are forged between the various elements of 
the health services. 

The statutory" functions of Comhairle na n-Ospideal (2) relate to 
the hospital services and" in the light of this,' it sees its 
involvement in the organisation of community care services as 
being confined to those aspects involving co-ordination with the 
hospi tal services. The Comhairle recognises the need for 
appropriate arrangements to achieve co-ordination between the 
various elements of the health services. 

The Faculty of Paediatrics (3) has pointed out that "a combined 
child health service would make the most effective use of all 
staff concerned in both hospital and community, solve the 
problems regarding accessibility and of smaller departments, 
address the need for continuity of long term care in community 
settings on the one hand and provision of 24 hour medical cover 
on the other". 

It has recommended that "the minimum consultant establishment to 
provide the 24-hour cover necessary for an acute paediatric unit 
is 3....... Ideally, one of these consul tants should have a 
special interest in community child health, a second a special 
interest in neonatology and the third, a complementary special 
interest. In this way the child health service can be co
ordinated, hospital and community services be integrated and 24 
hour acute hospi tal cover provided". 
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Comhairle na n-Ospideal supports the concept of providing on-site 
paediatric units where there are obstetric units of the scale of 
1,000 -1,500 births per annum. Such units must, from the 
viewpoint of safety and quality of service be staffed, ab initio, 
by a minimum of two consultant paediatricians wi th adequate 
supporting staff and facilities. 

The Faculties of Paediatrics and Public Health Medicine in a 
joint document (4) have set out their vision of the role of the 
Consultant Paediatrician with a special interest in community 
child health. Reports by Comhairle na n-Ospideal (5) and the 
British Paediatric Association (6) were also considered. 

Template for Consultant Paediatrician with a special interest in 
community child health. 

The consul tant paediatricians in each paediatric unit should 
contribute to the development of both hospital and community 
paediatric services including general paediatrics, neonatology, 
child development, child protection, children with special needs, 
school medical services, research and teaching. The team of 
consultant paediatricians in each unit will have a combined 
responsibility for the overall service notwithstanding areas of 
special interest. 

As well as being a member ·of the team of consultant 
paediatricians, the Consultant Paediatrician· with a special 
interest in community child health will have an integral role in 
strategic and local multidisciplinary community based teams in 
the delivery of child health services. In addition to his/her 
hospital commitments, teaching and research; he/she will, as a 
member of a mul tidisciplinary team, work in the following areas:
child protection, child development, children with special needs, 
pre-school, school and adolescent heal th, health promotion, 
accident prevention, immunisation and infectious diseases. 

Together with his/her consultant colleagues, the Consultant 
Paediatrician with a special interest in community child health 
will be based in the paediatric unit. He/she will:-

~ devote about half his/her time to community based work and 
the other half to hospital based work; 

share in the acute on-call rota, maintain responsibility 
for patients admitted under his/her care and have a reduced 
on-call commitment compared to the other consultant 
paediatricians so as to enable delivery of the community 
based work; 

~ have equal access to beds in line with need; 

~ have regular out-patient commitments providing a consultant 
paedia tric service both wi thin the hospi tal and in the 
community. 



All the consultant paediatricians in each unit will maintain an 
ongoing involvement across the spectrum of consultant paediatric 
responsibility including cross cover with colleagues. 

In a three consultant team for example, it is envisaged that the 
consultant paediatricians may have complementary special 
interests in general paediatrics, neonatology and community child 
health with each having the major but not exclusive input to 
his/her area of special interest. 

The establishment of a new post of Consultant Paediatrician with 
a special interest in community child health should take account 
of existing structures and services. 

The minimum qualifications and experience to be specified by 
Comhairle na n-Ospideal for posts of Consultant Paediatrician 
with a special interest in community child health should be 
identical to those for posts of General Paediatrician with the 
addition of at least one years experience in community 
paediatrics. 

This document was adopted by Comhairle na n-Ospideal at its 
meeting on 24th October 1997. 
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